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COURTESY TRANSLATION 
 

COS/DEPE/2/UE/        29            /2017 
 

México City, January 12th, 2017 
 

 
KEN B. MOORE 
Executive Director of Interstate Shellfish  
Sanitation Conference (ISSC) 
209-2 Dawson Road 
Columbia, SC 29223 
 
We inform that the State Authority of Baja California proceeded to the closure of the harvest area known as San 
Felipe, in the Gulf of California since January 12th, 2017, because of high levels of Saxitoxin (PSP) detected by 
bioassay test, noting that this area had a precautionary closure since January 11th, because of a positive result 
by rapid screening test. 
 
Regarding this case, we inform that the State and Federal authorities have proceeded to implement the 
Contingency Plan on biotoxins for the polygons of Minerva Perez and Enrique Gastelum. 
 
COFEPRIS will notify the ISSC and the FDA when the situation the suspension of harvest in the growing area is 
lifted. 

 
EFFECTIVE SUFRAGE. NOT REELECTION 

THE EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR OF SPECIAL PROGRAMS 
 
 
 

PAMELA SUAREZ BRITO  
 
Copies. Álvaro Israel Pérez Vega. Sanitary Enforcement Commissioner, COFEPRIS. 

Paul W. Distefano. Official of Direction of Food Safety, FDA). 
F. Raymond Burditt. Official of Direction of Food Safety, FDA). 
File. 
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